Sheridan Township Board of Trustee’s
March 21, 2017
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Richard Porter @ 7:00 p.m.
Pledge:  The pledge was given by Supervisor Richard Porter
Present:  Roll call Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, and Richard Porter.
Absent:  None
Audience:  Chief Lance Lohrke, Doug Pollman, Gary Tompkins County Commissioner, and Library Director Cindy Stanczka.
Approval of Agenda:  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried.
Minutes: Stand as written with the correction to the February minutes.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Richard Porter, Ken Vogt, and Shanna Pollman.  The motion carried.
Bills:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to pay the bills.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Ken Vogt, Shanna Pollman and Richard Porter.  The motion carried.
Treasurer’s Investment Report:  Accepted as written.
Correspondence:  None
Road Committee Report:  -Richard Porter is going to discuss with the Road Department about making 29 Mile Rd. and not Maple Street as a primary road.
-Richard Porter and Scott Frederick attended a Road Committee Financing Seminar; they both thought it was a very informational conference.  A bond was discussed and the means to procure it.
Public Comment: -Gary Tompkins-County Commissioner said he attended the Road Symposium and thought it was very beneficial as well.
-Legislation is not helping local government at all concerning the 18 cent gas tax allocated.
-Trees are being done on J Drive N and 29 Mile Rd and the work is progressing well.
-Hidden driveway sign has been taken care of.
-Andersons got a grant for Road Frontage changed to “All Season Road.”
-Gary Tompkins talked about the “Newsletter,” and the fact that he has built more relations with the Road Commissioners.
Cindy Stanczka-Library Director said the library had a Family Literacy Night and 37 families took part in it.  
-April is Free Books	
-Saturday March 25 the library is having a Head Wrapping at 1:30 p.m.
Planning Committee:  The Medical Marijuana Conference scheduled at Parma Township, has been cancelled due to weather.
Fire Department: Chief Lance Lohrke – Fire Fighters see attached report.
Unfinished Business:  Bullet Proof Glass – Has quotes from Rogers Glass and Total Security Solutions.  A motion was made by Brenda Heisler, to go with Total Security Solutions pending a grant by Par Plan.  Roll call vote – Yes - Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Shanna Pollman, Richard Porter, and Ken Vogt.  The motion carried.
New Business:  -A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to table the quote for the roof until more quotes come in.
-A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Brenda Heisler to accept the quote from Walt Obrinske for the Township Clean-up.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Richard Porter, Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, and Brenda Heisler.   The motion carried.
-A motion was made by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Ken Vogt to accept the Budget.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Brenda Heisler, Shanna Pollman, Richard Porter, and Ken Vogt.  The motion carried.
-All salaries were discussed and passed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]- The LED transfer lights were discussed about having the Fire Department put them in.
The Board Meeting dates were discussed – A motion was made by Ken Vogt to meet every month but December.  The motion died for lack of support.  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to have Board Meetings every month but for May and December.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, and Richard Porter.  –No – Ken Vogt.  The motion passed.
Adjourn:  A motion was made to adjourn by Shanna Pollman, 2nd by Brenda Heisler @8:05 p.m.  The motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted

Brenda Heisler, Secretary



